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PORTS OF AUCKLAND TRUCK DRIVER 
AUTOMATION INDUCTION REQUIREMENTS  
 

Purpose 

 

This Advisory informs operators of Ports of Auckland truck driver automation induction 

requirements needed before Friday 28 January 2022.  The request from Ports of Auckland for 

us to share the information was received this morning.   

 

The Ports of Auckland Limited information is below  

  

As Ports of Auckland moves to Stage 2 of the automation project, it will soon be using up to 

five truck lanes for automated operations.  At this time, all truck drivers who need to access 

the Fergusson truck lanes must have completed their automation inductions. 

  

Ports of Auckland have moved the induction online, and will shortly email each of the drivers 

who have not already completed this induction.  They will receive a link to the learning module 

which contains a short video and an online assessment.   

  

If the Truck Driver has any issues with accessing or completing the online induction, they can 

contact learning@poal.co.nz  or 022-365-1344. 

  

Please ensure that your drivers complete their automation induction before Friday 28th 

January.  If the induction is not completed by this time, the driver will not be able to access 

the terminal and will have to visit the Road Office to complete their automation induction. 

  

If they need to visit the Ports of Auckland road office to complete their induction please advise 

Ports of Auckland the day prior: 

• the time they are likely to arrive  

• email ports of Auckland their Vaccination passport.   
  

mailto:learning@poal.co.nz
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NOTE: COVID regulations will require only one driver in the road office at the time, so 

there may be delays.  Drivers must wear an N95 mask to be able to enter the road office 

to complete their induction.  It will be quicker for drivers to complete the induction 

online, and if they require support, to make contact with the above phone number or 

email. 

  

Ports of Auckland will be in contact with its clients next week to confirm the Truck Driver 

progress with completing these online automation inductions, and provide any support where 

necessary. 

 


